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was invalidated because the Notice given to the public does not meet the disclosure requirements of the 
Community Charter.  This is the reason: 

The CRD intend the Foodlands Access Service to be charged to the municipalities 
annually in excess of $1,000,000 with no end date.   In the Notice the CRD published 
they removed the word "annually" so the notice reads as if the $1,000,000 would be a 
one time charge.   The Notice was not descriptive of the CRD's intent 
and  consequently no reasonable person seeing the Notice could make an informed 
decision. 

This is an extract from the public notice at https://www.crd.bc.ca/docs/default-source/legislative-
pdf/ads---notices/aap-bylaw4602-foodlands.pdf?sfvrsn=5efa53cf_1  a copy of which is attached and 
marked the section in red : 

That was the key message in this Notice to the public - that the maximum amount that can be 
requisitioned is $1,000,000*.......     There is no ambiguity and a reasonable person would read this as a 
one time charge. 

 
Despite telling the public that the maximum requisition was $1,000,000, all along the CRD intended this 
would be an annual charge, not a one time charge. 
 
See   https://www.crd.bc.ca/about/how-we-are-governed/elections-other-voting/foodland-access-
service-alternative-approval-process  where the same language was used that was in the public notice 
but also includes the word "annually". 
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And the draft bylaw also includes the word annually for the cost of the service ( see 
https://www.crd.bc.ca/docs/default-source/legislative-pdf/alternative-approval-process/2024-
foodlands-access-(bylaw-4602)/bylawno.4602.pdf?sfvrsn=e7b851cf_1 )  

 
In summary,  the CRD gave notice to the public there was to be a one time maximum charge to the 
municipalities of $1,000,000, but all along it intended  to charge the municipalities  annually, every year 
into the future.    Omitting the word "annually" appears to be a deliberate act by the CRD.  This is an 
enormous difference and would have influenced any person reading this notice.    I believe this 
invalidates the Notice given by the CRD of the Alternative Approval Process. 
 
Sincerely, 

Jason Austin 
Gatton Farm 
Central Saanich 



4

*   For simplicity in this email I have spoken of the maximum requisition being $1,000,000.  The actual 
intent however was the maximum requisition was to be the greater of $1,000,000 or a mill rate applied to 
the assessed value of the CRD region.   

 

 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the District of 
Central Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination, distribution or duplication of 
this communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are not the 
intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.”  






